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Borestone Primary School


Newsletter





March 2017





 2012





Dear Parents and Carers,





Despite a break in the middle and being the shortest month, we’ve had a very busy February!  We’re well underway with our library refurbishment and are really looking forward to sharing all the work we’ve been doing around reading when you join us for our Sharing Learning event in a few weeks.  We’ve had World Book Day celebrations and are getting geared up for Red Nose Day fundraising. 





We’ve delighted to have had news of a significant level of additional funding from Scottish Government to support us in reducing the poverty-related attainment gap and have started making plans about how best to use the funds.  Thank you again for all your support.  





Dates for your diary:





March





2nd – World Book Day, children can dress as book character


3rd – Nursery Powerful Play 2.00-3.30


17th – P1 Assembly Celebrating Success


21st – Sharing Learning Evening, Book Fair


24th – Red Nose Day


31st – Easter Service





April 





17th – Easter Monday (school closed)


19th – Nursery Powerful Play 10.30am & 2.00pm


20th – P4 Cricket taster


27th – P4 Cricket taster











 











Sharing Learning Event – 21st  March 6.00-7.30pm





Please make a date in your diaries for our literacy open evening on 22nd March. This will be an opportunity for you to visit classrooms to see a new Reflective Reading approach being used to raise attainment in literacy across the whole school community. You will be able to find out about lots of the activities that our pupils’ are engaging in this term e.g. Create Something Great, Blankety Blank, Phonics Disco to name but a few. 


 �              �





In addition to this you will be able to see the fantastic classroom doors that have been created to celebrate World Book Day, enter a prize competition, browse the Scholastic Book Fair bookshelves, sign up for the local community library at the Mayfield Centre and visit an exciting mystery bookstall especially for the parents, where parents can choose a book already packaged with clues to its contents.





If this is not enough there will also be the opportunity to see our brand new library and attend the official opening. We have been working really hard with the parent council and pupils to create an inspiring space for everyone, and we can’t wait to share what we have created with you. 





�


We really do appreciate the support you give to these events and we look forward to seeing you all on the 22nd March from 6.00 pm - 7.30pm











We really do appreciate the support you give to these events and we look forward to seeing you all on the 22nd March from 6.oop.m.-7.30p.m.








Family Cooking Sessions





This term we have welcomed Shelley from the Sunlight Cafe to work with some pupils and members of their family.  The focus of the sessions are to reduce food waste and cook on a budget, as well as developing maths skills in context.  





The sessions have been very popular with the children involved with comments from them asking if we could keep running the sessions.  If you would be interested in attending workshops or even coming to share your own expertise or recipes please let Mrs. Lochore know. � HYPERLINK "mailto:lochoreg15s@glow.sch.uk" �lochoreg15s@glow.sch.uk�








�











�





Digitars





For the past year we have had groups of senior pupils as Digital Leaders.  These children support their peers, support younger classes and teachers, review digital technology tools and make decisions about how we learn about digital technology in our school. This month we have introduced a Digitars group. The Digitars are a group of 2 pupils in every class who will receive training in using digital technologies, troubleshooting tips to solve simple technology problems and supporting their peers to become confident in using technology to support their learning.


�





Dear all


The University of Stirling is 50 years old this year and as part of the celebration we are holding a Community Doors Open Day on Saturday 18th March. The details can be found at 


� HYPERLINK "https://www.stir.ac.uk/anniversary/events/2017/communityopendoorsday/" �https://www.stir.ac.uk/anniversary/events/2017/communityopendoorsday/�


There are a wide range of activities, but in particular I am organising a Science Fair. This will be full of hands on activities from a magic mirror to microscopes and from facial recognition to invasive plants. It is aimed at primary school pupils and their families. There is no booking, just turn up on the day and get stuck in. It runs from 2pm-4pm in the Atrium just up the stairs from the MacRobert entrance. This is partly about showing that Science is for Everyone so although we will be delighted to see everyone,  we particularly welcome girls. We will have a good gender balance among the demonstrators. If you could publicise this to your pupils and their families I would be very grateful. 


Please get in touch if you have any questions


Best wishes


Professor Rachel Norman, FRSB


Chair of Aquatic Food Security


University of Stirling


Telephone +441786 467466











Healthy Snacks – The A-Team


The 'A(pple) Team' have organised a reward system for healthy snacks.  All children will be awarded a special dojo point for bringing a healthy snack instead of a sugary snack for break everyday.  Children who earn 5 in a week will receive a house token and the class with the most Healthy Snack dojo points will receive a class reward at the end of the month.  


We hope that you will agree that this is a very important habit to teach our young ones and after the P7 presentations at our Health Event we realise it is also cost effective too.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.spiritearthawakening.com/health-fitness/20-winning-reasons-eat-fruit" ���





Rugby Tasters





On the 23rd of February Primary 7 pupils had their first of 3 rugby taster sessions run by Active Stirling. Pupils were introduced to some rugby rules and had the opportunity to apply their invasion and defence skills in a new sport. This session was enjoyed by all and we look forward to the next two sessions.








Pupil Equity Funding


� HYPERLINK "https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/cl/deerparkprimaryschool/tag/scottish-attainment-challenge/" ���





The Scottish Government have committed £120 million of additional funding to close the poverty related attainment gap in schools.  Funding has been allocated directly to schools on the basis of the number of children eligible for free school meals, based on around £1,200 per entitled child. We have been informed that we will be receiving a substantial amount of additional funding from this initiative.  





We have already started consultation with staff and pupils and have spoken to the Parent Council about how best to use the money to reduce the gap. In line with the National Improvement Framework, focus areas will be raising attainment in literacy and numeracy, improving health and wellbeing and improving employability skills.  We will carry out further consultation with parents as we plan for session 2017-18. 











Red Nose Day – 24th March


� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiU8-Kw7LXSAhWJzRoKHcg4DPoQjRwIBw&url=http://www.rednoseday.com/&psig=AFQjCNFBjCwSICxN_BDATuQMFa2eLawpDA&ust=1488476278481105" ���





On Friday the 24th of March support Red Nose Day. You can have fun while giving to charity. On the day there is:


Face painting – 50p


Guess the number of sweets in the 


Jar – 20p


Guess the amount of red spots on the cake – 20p


Comedy show


Can you make people laugh? Do you know any good jokes? Then apply for the comedy show. The two funniest from each class will take part in the grand final on Friday afternoon.  











Rotary Quiz





On Thursday 2nd March 4 pupils from P6 & P7 represented Borestone at the annual quiz run by the Rotary Club. Other schools taking part were Cornton, Braehead, Bannockburn, Allans, Gargunnock and Cambusbarron.   They were excellent ambassadors for the school and we’re delighted to inform you that they came in 3rd place, missing out by only 3 points!





Well done to John Hill, Ruaridh Allport, Kai Ross and Aimee Rigg, we’re very proud of you!








Cross Country





On Tuesday 7th February, a group of P6 and P7 pupils took part in the Active Stirling Schools Cross Country running event at Queen Victoria School in Dunblane.


�


Although the weather conditions were brutal, with driving wind and snow being the order of the day, Miss Sewell reported that all the runners from Borestone demonstrated superb perseverance to complete the incredibly challenging course.  Each and every one of them was a credit to our school!  








Parent Questionnaires





You will soon be receiving our annual Parent Questionnaire.  We really appreciate the time you take to complete these as the information you provide supports us with very valuable information about what you think we do well and what you feel we can improve on.  This is vital for our planning for improvement.











Parentpay





Have you signed up yet?  If you’ve lost details, please contact Clare in the office. 


We’re aiming to go cashless by the end of March.   Parentpay can be used to make online payments for lunches, breakfast club and school trips.  You can see at a glance what payments have been made and what is still owing.





New Playground Bins





The Recycling Community Group were given the task of choosing new bins for our playground.  After much deliberation and several rounds of voting they chose bright red bins.  Our school logo on the side reminds everyone to respect our environment by not dropping litter.





“They’re very cool.” Dominika P3


“I really like them.” Leah P1





We hope Mr Gilmore won’t have to spend as much time picking up dropped litter now we have 4 lovely new bins!








Glee Club





A very dedicated group of children from Primary 4 -7 have been working with Miss O’Hare through lunchtimes and after school in preparation for a Glee Choir Competition next week.  The children will be performing two songs, Can’t stop the Feeling by Justin Timberlake and Seasons of Love from Rent the Musical. The children have worked extremely hard to learn a full dance routine, correct singing posture and breathing techniques to help them in the big competition. We wish them all the best for Tuesday. Break a leg! 





�





Parent Council


Dear Borestone Parent,  


We have been doing some work behind the scenes on our Reading Revolution Campaign this month, and have submitted a few applications for library related funding. We have also supported the school with £2500 towards the cost of our new library. The School’s Reading Shared Learning Event will be later this month, and we are planning to host a parent’s stall, where we hope to have a book related quiz and lists of books recommended by Borestone Parents for our kids. Look out on Facebook and email for more details. If there is anything else that you would like to see at this shared learning event please let us know. 


We are delighted that Kirsteen Scott has agreed to be our ‘Travel Champion’ and represent parents’ views with regards to active journeys to school (walking / cycling / scooting), safe routes, and traffic and parking issues. This is an important role as it can directly impact the safety of our children’s journeys to school. Kirsteen will liaise with school and the parent council and will have an input into the school travel plan. If you have any comments / views / questions with regards to this topic that you would like us to pass on to Kirsteen then please get in touch with us via our email � HYPERLINK "mailto:borestonepc@gmail.com" �borestonepc@gmail.com�. 





Please do get in touch with any other ideas or comments, or come along to our next Parent Council meeting on Monday, 24th April, 7:00-8:30pm in school – as always, everyone is welcome. 





Thank you, 





Lucy Fraser 





Follow us on: 


Facebook: www.facebook.com/BorestoneParent/ 


Twitter: @BorestoneParent 


Email: borestonepc@gmail.com 








Primary 6 and Primary 5 enter the Scottish Engineering Leaders Award 2017 





This term Primary 6 and Primary 5 have, with Mrs Selmes, entered the Scottish Engineering Leaders Award 2017.





The Leaders Award challenges Primary and Secondary pupils to research engineering, interview inspiring engineers and interpret the question “If you were an


engineer – what would you do?”





As part of their work Primary 6 and Primary 5 researched the various forms of engineering, and interviewed structural engineers Tom McManus and Iain Johnstone from GHD Engineering. The pupils then used this information to create new engineering inventions that would solve everyday problems from de-icing mats for pavements, to self-cleaning cars, to smart cupboards that help people with sight problems find their food, plus many more fantastic ideas.





The award is a fantastic opportunity to engage our pupils with real engineers who will


convey the importance of Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) in their daily working lives. Last year over 10,000 pupils, from across the country, took part in the award and hundreds of shortlisted entries were displayed at public exhibitions in multiple venues, which were visited by hundreds of people.





The results will be known by May so fingers crossed!








World Book Day





Thank you to everyone who took part and supported our recent World Book Day event! Everybody made a great effort with their costumes and got involved in the celebrations. Well done to all the classes and their teachers for decorating their door with lots of great book themed ideas, they looked wonderful. A special well done to Miss O’Hare and P6 for their winning superhero themed door!





A massive thank you to the P7 helpers who gave up their lunch time to help raise some money for our library by volunteering at the stall and to the Literacy community group for planning and organising the event. 





Altogether we have raised £183.55! This will be great to help fill our new library with some great books and magazines!





Thank you & well done! 


�


�


�
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�





WW2 Workshops





Primary 6 and 7 pupils have taken part in a World War Two workshop by Dean from Homefront Histories. 





Within this workshop the children had to work in their teams to study items and find answers about World War 2 themes, put out a fake incendiary bomb, and crank the air raid siren. The children also had the opportunity to sing songs from World War 2, to try on outfits from this time and to create ID cards for themselves





�





�





Science, Space and Smiles





Recently Primary 5 enjoyed a fun packed day at the Science Center in Glasgow.





“ I had a really exciting and enjoyable day” Gabriel “ 





�


They had the opportunity to explore three floors of science including construction and the body. 





“I have learned so much more about the human body” Owen





The visit concluded with a visit to the I-max cinema. The children were amazed with the views of Earth from the International Space Station.  





“I saw Earth from the ISS, it was cool especially the night lights” Cerys





P4 Fruity Tuck Shop





P4 made Fruity Sundae Crumble for healthy tuck and they were very popular.





Ava: 'It was fun but messy but we were really good at clearing up.'


Innes - 'We learned we needed to be really well organised and not to panic.’


Mani- ' They were delicious and easy to make'


Jade - 'We learned that we had to get the money before we made the orders!'


�





Staff Development





On 13th and 14th February, all staff took part in a range of professional learning activities.  This included:


Self-evaluation of learning, teaching and assessment


Coaching to Improve Pupil Learning delivered by Kay Livingston from Glasgow University (alongside colleagues from Stirling Learning Community)


Consultation on use of Pupil Equity Funding


Further development of Reflective Reading approaches


Planning for learning opportunities linked to Stirling Marathon


Supporting Children with ASD


Developing Numeracy in Early Years











